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2011 Scholarship Recipients Named by Sharon Uyeda 

The following recipients were selected for scholarships totaling $24,250 sponsored by individuals and  

organizations and administered by the San Jose JACL. 

CHRISTOPHER HYDE – Leigh H. S. - $10,000 Kenji & Shizu Sakauye Scholarship ($2,500 this year and  
renewable in the amount of $2,500 for 3 additional years) – mother: Cathryn Hyde 

GREGORY HORI – Willow Glen H. S. - $3,000 Kenji Sakauye Memorial Scholarship - parents: Ron Hori/Judy 
Mine 

STEPHANIE FONG – St. Francis H. S. - $2,500 George Masunaga Endowment Scholarship – parents: Gervais 
Fong/Joyce Urushima 

AMANDA DRENNAN – Willow Glen H. S. - $2,000 Phil Matsumura Community Scholarship – mother: Lynda 
Yoshioka Drennan 

KENNETH MATSUMOTO – Piedmont Hills H.S. - $750 San Jose JACL Chapter Award and $500 Lanette Yoneko 
Hayakawa Memorial Scholarship – parents:  Calvin/Karen Matsumoto 

KATHLEEN DOI – Westmont H. S. - $1,000 Masuo B. Nakamura Memorial Scholarship – parents:   
Michael/Audrey Doi 

KATIE KOBASHIGAWA – Mt. View H.S. - $1,000 Ninja Youth Foundation Scholarship – Dean/Colleen  
Kobashigawa 

JOSEPH HALA’UFIA – Aragon H.S. - $1,000 Ninja Youth Foundation Scholarship – parents:  Stan/Diean  
Hala’ufia  

ERIN TAKEDA – Notre Dame H. S. - $750 Ray & Lucy Matsumoto Business Scholarship – parents:  Alan  
Takeda/Nancy Hirose 

RICHARD SHINAGAWA – Piedmont Hills H.S. - $750 San Jose JACL Chapter Award – parents:  Arthur/Robin 
Shinagawa 

STEPHANIE NAKAMAE – Notre Dame H.S. - $500 San Jose CYS Scholarship – parents:  Robert/Gwen Nakamae 

KYLE TSUKAMOTO – Archbishop Mitty H. S. - $500 San Jose CYS Scholarship – parents:  Craig/Linda  
Tsukamoto 

KEVIN KAI – Bellarmine College Preparatory. - $500 Karl Kinaga Memorial Scholarship – parents:   

Kenneth/Tae Kai 

Members of the Scholarship Committee were Gary Jio, Dr. Mitsu Kumagai, Joyce Oyama, and Sharon Uyeda, chair. 

The above scholarships are sponsored through the generosity of the following: 

CYS, John and Alice Hayakawa, Rose Kinaga, George Masunaga Family, Ray and Lucy Matsumoto, Phil  

Matsumura Family, Jackie Nakamura, Ninja Youth Foundation, Shizu Sakauye, and the San Jose JACL. 
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The San Jose JACL Board meets on the 
second Friday of each month at 6:30 
p.m., at the Issei Memorial Building.  
Meetings are open to the public and  
everyone is welcome.  Come and help 
shape San Jose JACL’s future. 

Steven Kiyasu-Nose 
Joyce Oyama 
Kathy Pagaduan 
Ken Sakamoto 
Sue Shigemasa 
Tom Shigemasa 
Aron Shimada 
Kellie Takagi 

Aimee Brizuela 
Carl Fujita 
Amy Halcrow 
Richard Kamimura 
Carrie Kimura 
Kenzo Kimura 
Tom Nishisaka 
Tamon Norimoto 

Board Members 

Honorary Advisory Board 

Honorable Mike Honda 
 U.S. House of Representatives 
Honorable Norman Y. Mineta 
      Fmr U.S. Secretary of Transportation 
Honorable Richard Tanaka, Retired 

Grayson Taketa 
Wayne Tanda 
Yoshihiro Uchida 
Steve Yamaguma 
Jimi Yamaichi 

George Hinoki 
Dr. Jerrold Hiura 
Art Honda 
Honorable Randy 
Okamura 
Shirley Ota 
 

Advisory Council 

OUTLOOK is published on a quarterly 
basis by the San Jose JACL 

Issei Memorial Building 
565 North Fifth Street 
San Jose, CA 95112 
Phone:  (408) 295-1250 
Email:  sanjosejacl@sbcglobal.net 
Website:  www.sanjosejacl.org 
National JACL:  www.jacl.org 
Health Trust:  www.jaclhealth.org* 
         (800) 400-6633 
*  Must be member of National JACL 

Officers 

Co-Presidents Leon Kimura 
 Tom Maruyama Jr. 

V.P. - Operations 
& Treasurer Tom Oshidari 

V.P.– Civil Liberties  
& Secretary Neil Kozuma 

NCWNPDC Delegate Neil Kozuma 
 Tom Nishikawa 

NCWNPD Board Sharon Uyeda 
 Tom Nishikawa 

Presidents Message 

As your new Co-President I would like to say what an Honor it is to join in 
the leadership of the San Jose Chapter that has contributed greatly to the  
community and the preservation of one of the few remaining Japan Towns in 
California and this country. 

Growing up in Mountain View, my first understanding of JACL was my father 
Tom, Sr. obtaining our family health insurance through the Sequoia Chapter.  I 
mention this as that was a service that brought in membership and sustained 
much chapter participation for years.  As health programs were offered to self 
employed individuals, many took advantage of this new opportunity which had a 
direct impact on JACL membership as many participated for the health benefit.  

As we reflect on the recent Japan Earthquake and Tsunami, I encourage all to 
assist in any way you are able.  As we move further away from the initial  
Earthquake, media attention and news about those affected and the recovery 
effort lessens.  As disaster recovery was part of my past job for California,  
assistance for those affected will go on for months and years.  Money is currently 
the choice to assist for several reasons; one, to be able to put money into the 
economy for the merchants and two, it gets there quickly.  There are many  
organizations collecting funds including the JACL/Direct Relief collaboration. 

Membership is the life blood of a chapter, we continue to see a decline in our 
membership and ask each of you look within your families and friends for  
prospective members.  Young adults are the future of JACL, many would say that 
we as Japanese in America do not face the discrimination we did in the 50’s and 
60’s but the reality is that we do in parts of this country and maybe in your 
neighborhood.  Through the continued efforts of JACL National, District and 
Chapters we strive to work with the Asian Pacific Islander (API) and other  
communities when these incidents of discrimination and hatred occur.   
Protecting Civil and Human Rights is one of our Core Missions and your Chapter 
is committed to our community to inform and participate with our elected  
officials when we hear of such occurrences. 

My goal this year is to strengthen our collaboration with other API  
organizations and communities so we may have a greater voice and represent 
the communities as a Collaborative Group to go before our elected officials or 
address issues that are of importance. 

A Capital Campaign is planned for the Issei Memorial Building (IMB) for a 
number of repairs, upgrades and maintenance.  As many of you know, the IMB is 
an historical Building and rich with history as a former hospital that some of you 
may have been born in.  To maintain your IMB and its grounds, it takes  
Donations, Fund Raising, Volunteers and In-Kind Services from individuals and 
business. 

Also, the many community events your chapter participates in require a 
number of volunteers for each event.  We ask that if you or family members 
(young adults are welcome and may need school community service credits)  
volunteer, please contact the chapter office. 

Lastly, I encourage any of our members who have ideas or suggestions on 
issues, events, membership recruitment, fund raising, etc. to contact us  
(408) 295-1250 or email sanjosejacl@sbcglobal.net .     

Very Respectfully, 

Tom Maruyama, Jr 

mailto:sanjosejacl@sbcglobal.net
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The Forty-Third Annual San Jose JACL – Tokutomi Mathematics Contest was held February 19, 2011 at Santa 

Teresa High School on a brisk Saturday morning with snow topping the valley’s hills.  The chill invigorated the 

students and especially contest champion Jeff Korns, a ninth grader from Valley Christian High School in San Jose.  

The runner-up, Daniel Leonie, and the third place winner, Antonio Gonzalez were both from Milpitas High School. 

The contest was restructured to reach out to beginning Algebra 1 high school students in Santa Clara County 

and consisted of 15 problems done individually and six problems done in pairs.  The students saw the solutions in 

a Power Point presentation explained by Karl Ting from Mission College in Santa Clara.  And an inspiring problem 

to challenge future mathematicians, presented by Dr. Tatiana Shubin from San Jose State University. 

The sponsors of the contest were: the San Jose Chapter of the Japanese American Citizens League;  

California Math Council – Student Activity Trust; Santa Teresa High School; and the Santa Clara Valley  

Mathematics Association. 

Special thanks goes to Club One – Almaden Valley, Union Bank – San Jose Branch and DaLat Restaurant in  

San Jose for their special donations for the students and teachers. 

Volunteers include: Chris Tsuji and Pauline Nguyen ~ Co-chairs; Leon Kimura, Carrie Kimura and Elyse Noda 

~ San Jose JACL; Charles Williams ~ Cupertino High; Nate Dixon,  Kelly King ~ Milpitas High; Pauline Nguyen, 

Mhalu Galendez ~  Santa Teresa High; Claudia Smith ~ Valley Christian; Lowe Russell, Nadine Russell ~ Bernal 

Intermediate; and Tina Robles ~ Calif Math Council. 

Forty-Third Annual San Jose JACL – Tokutomi Mathematics Contest 

By Chris Tsuji 

Chris Tsuji, Co-chairperson, Daniel Leonie - Runner Up,  
Antonio Gonzalez, JACL Award, Jeff Korns - Founder Trophy  

All Participants 
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Bridging Communities by Leon Kimura 

The Bridging Communities Program came to Japantown 

San Jose on April 2nd.  Patty Wada - JACL Regional Director, 

Hiroshi Shimizu – SF JACL President and Jessica Kyo –  

Program intern, brought in high school students of all  

ethnic and religious backgrounds to create dialogue,  

understanding, preserve history and help to build their 

identity.  The Issei Memorial Building (IMB) was home base 

for the day as the students were welcomed by San Jose JACL 

Chapter officers Leon Kimura - Co-President and Neil Ko-

zuma - V.P. of Civil Liberties who provided baked goods 

from the successful Japan Relief Bake Sale being held that 

same morning at Roy's Station.  The students were given 

some perspectives on early discrimination and partnerships 

with the American Muslim community by Chapter Advisory Council member Jimi Yamaichi who joined Leon in 

giving some history of the San Jose JACL, Issei Memorial Building and Japantown.  All then enjoyed excellent  

docent guided tours of the Japanese American Museum (including Zahra Billoo – Exec. Dir. SF/Bay Area CAIR) and 

Japantown with a stop back at the IMB to enjoy lunch, and for some, explore the use of chopsticks! 

The Nikkei history and stories are important to tell and retell. Following is an insightful glimpse of the day 

from one of the 15 youth attendees: 

A Different Perspective ~ Hamza Nawaz 

Not many people truly know of the plight that befell the Japanese in World War II. Yes people know that they 

were sent to internment camps (despite internment being an inappropriate term for what they had gone through) 

but how many know what happened to them before and after their "internment"? How many know what they 

faced during their "internment"? Unless you are a historian who is particularly knowledgeable of the WWII era, 

most people would not know. And before coming to the Issei Memorial building in San Jose and receiving an 

amazing tour of the Museum and San Jose Japantown, I didn't know either. But when I got home, I realized that I 

had been blind before. I learned about how the Japanese came to America, what they did, how they did things, and 

what discrimination they faced. As a member or the Bridging Communities program, I must say that this tour was 

very enlightening and that anyone with a desire to learn about Japanese in World War II should take a tour of the 

Museum, with their charismatic and friendly guides and amazing and beautiful collection of art and artifacts from 

even before World War I.  

Goodbye, Noriko, and Thank You!  Welcome, Marge! By Tom Oshidari 

San Jose JACL’s long-time Office Administrator, Noriko Kumoi Ray, has resigned effective the end of March to 

devote more time to her other job which has shared her time over the years.  For the past eight years and through 

five SJ JACL presidents Noriko has provided the administrative support and the continuity necessary to keep the 

organization going.  Thank you, Noriko! 

 Beginning in April, Marge Tsuji will be San Jose JACL’s new Office Administrator.  Some of you may know 

Marge as a member of Wesley Church and YJA.  Currently the plans are for Marge to continue the usual office 

hours at the Issei Memorial Building office, Tuesday and Thursday, noon until 4 pm.  If you get the chance, stop by 

and say hello to Marge. 



May is Asian Pacific American Heritage Month - a celebration of Asians and Pacific Islanders in the United 

States. 

History 

In June 1977, Representatives Frank Horton of New York and Norman Y. Mineta of California introduced a 

House resolution that called upon the President to proclaim the first ten days of May as Asian/Pacific Heritage 

Week. The following month, Senators Daniel Inouye and Spark Matsunaga introduced a similar bill in the Senate. 

Both were passed. On October 5, 1978, President Jimmy Carter signed a joint resolution designating the annual 

celebration of May as Asian Pacific American Heritage Week.  

In May 1990, the holiday was expanded further when President George H. W. Bush designated May to be 

Asian Pacific American Heritage Month. May was chosen to commemorate the immigration of the first Japanese to 

the United States on May 7, 1843, and to mark the anniversary of the completion of the transcontinental railroad 

on May 10, 1869. The majority of the workers who laid the tracks were Chinese immigrants. 

During the month of May please shop, dine, and tour San Jose Japantown, one of the last three remaining  

Japantowns in the United States. 

May 2011 is Asian Pacific American Heritage Month 

The San Jose JACL is one of the four founding members of the twenty-seven member strong Asian Pacific  

Islander Justice Coalition (APIJC). The mission of APIJC is to advocate for social justice, and seeks to unite and  

empower the Asian Pacific Islander community. 

On March 26, 2011 the SJ JACL participated in the APIJC Retreat to consider issues and concerns to be 

watched during 2011 including:  

Congresswoman Jackie Speier’s Filipino Veterans Fairness Act of 2011 would restore the benefits  

promised to the Filipinos at the time of the war (WWII) but denied by the Rescission Act of 1946. 

AB 199 (Fiona Ma) calls on middle and high schools to incorporate in their social science lessons  

discussions pertaining to the role of about 250,000 Filipinos during WWII.  

AB 26 (Tim Donnelly) anti-immigrant legislation introduced December 6, 2010. 

Support Muslim Americans from racial discrimination and hate crimes. 

Monitor Immigration Customs Enforcement’s interest in a detention facility in San Jose. 

Secure Communities – County of Santa Clara enforcement of detainment of undocumented immigrants. 

Abuse of immigrant workers on H-1B Visas. 

Victim Witness Compensation awareness 

First 5 Funding being taken away by the Legislators 

June Special Election on tax extension 

UC admissions policy affecting communities of color 

Raising awareness on parental involvement in the education system 

20th Anniversary of Vincent Chin 

National economic problems may have anti-Chinese sentiment because of the U.S. debt held by China. 

Public should be educated on the $14 trillion U.S. debt, China holds $1 trillion, not a significant amount of 

the total debt. 

Asian Pacific Islander Justice Coalition       by Neil Kozuma 
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http://www.infoplease.com/id/A0880282
http://www.infoplease.com/cgi-bin/id/A0825272.html
http://www.infoplease.com/id/A0760623
http://www.infoplease.com/id/A0760625
http://www.infoplease.com/cgi-bin/id/A0849261.html


Page 6 San Jose JACL (408) 295-1250 email sanjosejacl@sbcglobal.net Outlook 

Day of Remembrance, 2011      By Tom Oshidari 

On February 20, 2011, San Jose’s Nihonmachi Outreach  
Committee (NOC) held its 31st Annual Day of  
Remembrance at the San Jose Buddhist Church Annex.  
This day commemorated the 69th anniversary of the  
signing of Executive Order 9066, which resulted in the 
forced removal and incarceration of over 120,000 persons 
of Japanese ancestry from the west coast of the United 
States.  Jimi Yamaichi, long-time community leader and 
current curator of the Japanese American Museum of San 
Jose delivered the Remembrance Speech.  He recounted his 
long, frustrating, but ultimately successful battle to join the 
carpenters union in San Jose, which previously had denied 
membership to Asians. 

The event’s theme was “Fighting Against Fear,” and the 
program’s speakers emphasized to the estimated crowd of 
over 300 the parallels between the anti- Japanese  
sentiment in the post-Pearl Harbor period and the anti-

immigrant sentiment post 9/11 taken against Muslims and Middle Easterners.   Zahra Billoo, Executive Director of 
the Council on American-Islamic Relations, San Francisco Bay Area, noted that the U.S. Patriot Act is a modern day 
version of E.O. 9066, creating a sense of fear in specific minority groups.  Yasmin Vanya of the South Bay Islamic 
Association thanked the JACL for being the first organizations to reach out in support of the Muslim community 
after the 9/11 terror attacks. 

Mike Honda took the opportunity to propose that the U.S. should formally apologize for the Chinese Exclusion 
Act of 1882, which singled out Chinese and classified them as permanent aliens ineligible for citizenship and for 
owning land.  Congressman Honda said the Act was the culmination of years of economic scapegoating. 

The traditional candlelight ceremonial march through Japantown this year was led by San Jose JACL  

Co-Presidents, Tom Maruyama and Leon Kimura, and youth members James and Ken Matsumoto. 

Photo courtesy of Andy Frazer 

Installation of Officers and Board members for 2011 was conducted by the Honorable My-Le (Jacqueline) 
Duong [pronounced Xuong] of the California Superior Courts, Santa Clara County. 

This was especially symbolic as Judge Duong and her entire family immigrated from Vietnam and settled in 
San Jose where she attended high school, San Jose State (Magna Cum Laude) then onto UC Davis Law School to 
receive her J.D. 

After graduating she returned to San Jose and after a short period in the private sector, began her career in 
government at the municipal level. 

In 1997 Judge Duong was appointed by Governor Schwarzenegger as the First Vietnamese American in the 
Northern District as a Superior Court Judge. 

Judge Duong continues to champion equality on the bench as well as in the communities in California and 
across this country.   

Congratulations to all of the New Officers and Board Members. 

Thank you to all that participated and attended this event. 

Installation of Officers and Board Members by Tom Maruyama 
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San Jose JACL Basketball Team Bridges Past, Present, and Future by Jon Oshidari 

Yes.  We are now the guys bringing our kids to 

watch us at the basketball games.   Having grown up 

playing in the Japanese American Basketball Youth 

Leagues, it is somewhat surreal to be running on the 

same courts that we grew up playing on, now as a San 

Jose JACL sponsored adult team with our children 

cheering us on! 

1946 marked the beginning of the Nisei Athletic 

Union. Funded in part by money belonging to the  

defunct Japanese Athletic Union, Akira Komai, Paul 

Uyemura, Yuichi Hirata and Paul Izumida formed the 

Nisei Athletic Union in Southern California. By the end 

of the year, the Northern California Nisei Athletic  

Union was organized, in part by members of the  

former JAU and sponsored by The Nichi Bei Times and 

the JACL. Both leagues began their initial basketball 

seasons in 1947. 

Our San Jose JACL basketball team has been playing  

together in the Northern California Nisei Athletic Union 

(NCNAU) since the 2002 season, however, the core of 

our team has been playing together since our days at 

UCLA in the mid 1990’s.   Through the years, we have 

played as the San Jose Bombers, the Foster City Flyers, 

and, for the past four years, the San Jose JACL.    

Members of our team have included former players for 

the San Jose CYS, San Jose Ninjas, the San Jose Zebras, 

the Los Angeles Tigers, the Sacramento Rebels, and 

other Japanese American Youth League teams from the 

Central Valley and East Bay.  We managed to win the 

State Title for the Aye Minor division in 2004 and still 

manage to win some games here and there, even 

though we now play against some kids who may be 

half our age! 

Despite being a step or two slower than we once 

were, we enjoy the competition and camaraderie that 

playing competitive basketball in the NCNAU offers.  So 

long as we can field a roster of healthy bodies, we  

certainly appreciate the San Jose JACL sponsorship that 

allows us to continue playing on the same gym floors 

that we grew up playing on…and pretty soon, many of 

us will start the cycle again with our kids joining San 

Jose CYS and running up and down the court, too! 

San Jose JACL: (front, l-r) Ric Takahashi, Ryan Hashimoto, Walter Hu, Jon Oshidari.
(back, l-r) Kenny Teng, Layne Hoo, Kevin Watanabe, Allen Pang, Gavin Iwanaka.  Not 
pictured: Jeremy Ueno, Brian Kong, Keola Wong, Kohei Morita, Todd Shintani, Billy Ho 
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Disaster Preparedness by Leon Kimura 

Please take the time to prepare since we never know what the future can bring.  Hopefully you have taken  

initial earthquake precautions like strapping gas water heaters to the wall and anchoring tall bookshelves.  The 

following is an emergency kit guide provided by 72 Hours.org.  In addition, I recommend that you pre-arrange 

for a contact that lives out of the area that all family members can call to report their whereabouts and status  

immediately after a disaster.  And if you can provide any Japanese translation services in a disaster, please let us 

know your contact information.  Be safe everyone! 

Build a Kit  

After a major disaster the usual services we take for granted, such as running water, refrigeration, and  

telephones, may be unavailable. Experts recommend that you should be prepared to be self-sufficient for at least 

three days. Store your household disaster kit in an easily accessible location.  Put contents in a large, watertight 

container (e.g. a large plastic garbage can with a lid and wheels) that you can move easily.  

Your basic emergency kit should include: 

Water – one gallon per person per day 

Food – ready to eat or requiring minimal water 

Manual can opener and other cooking supplies 

Plates, utensils and other feeding supplies 

First Aid kit & instructions 

A copy of important documents & phone numbers 

Warm clothes and rain gear for each family member. 

Heavy work gloves 

Disposable camera 

Unscented liquid household bleach and an eyedropper for water purification 

Personal hygiene items including toilet paper, feminine supplies, hand sanitizer and soap 

Plastic sheeting, duct tape and utility knife for covering broken windows 

Tools such as a crowbar, hammer & nails, staple gun, adjustable wrench and bungee cords. 

Blanket or sleeping bag 

Large heavy duty plastic bags and a plastic bucket for waste and sanitation 

Any special-needs items for children, seniors or people with disabilities. Don’t forget water and supplies 

for your pets. 

A component of your disaster kit is your Go-bag. Put the following items together in a backpack or another 

easy to carry container in case you must evacuate quickly.  Prepare one Go-bag for each family member 

and make sure each has an I.D. tag. You may not be at home when an emergency strikes so keep some  

additional supplies in your car and at work, considering what you would need for your immediate safety. 

Flashlight 

Radio – battery operated 

Batteries 

Whistle 

Dust mask 

Pocket knife 

[Continued on Page 9 - Disaster] 

http://72hours.org/water.html
http://72hours.org/food.html
http://72hours.org/first_aid.html
http://72hours.org/water.html
http://72hours.org/children.html
http://72hours.org/seniors.html
http://72hours.org/pets.html


Asian American Film Festival 

The Center for Asian America Media brings the San Francisco International Asian American Film Festival to 

San Jose every March. The SFIAAFF is the largest and most prestigious showcase for new Asian American and 

Asian films in North America, annually presenting approximately 120 works in San Francisco, Berkeley and San 

Jose. SFIAAFF also features the best in Asian American music and digital and interactive media. Since 1982, the 

SFIAAFF has been an important launching point for Asian American independent filmmakers as well as a vital 

source for new Asian cinema. 

This year, the San Jose JACL co-sponsored the film Surrogate Valentine. The film is a day in the life of Bay Area 

local singer and songwriter Goh Nakamura. SJ JACL is honored to support Asian Pacific Islander artists. 

Emergency cash in small denominations and quarters for phone calls 

Sturdy shoes, a change of clothes, and a warm hat 

Local map 

Some water and food 

Permanent marker, paper and tape 

Photos of family members and pets for re-identification purposes 

List of emergency point-of -contact phone numbers 

List of allergies to any drug (especially antibiotics) or food 

Copy of health insurance and identification cards 

Extra prescription eye glasses, hearing aid or other vital personal items 

Prescription medications and first aid supplies 

Toothbrush and toothpaste 

Extra keys to your house and vehicle 

Any special-needs items for children, seniors or people with disabilities. Don’t forget to make a Go-bag for your 

pets.  www.72 Hours.org 

[Disaster—from Page 8] 

Volume 42, Issue 1 San Jose JACL (408) 295-1250, email sanjosejacl@sbcglobal.net Page 9 

SAVE THE DATE – 2011 Community Recognition Dinner – October 15th 

Mark your calendar and plan to attend the San Jose JACL 2011 Community  

Recognition Dinner, “100 Years and Beyond: Honoring Community Service.”  The 

venue is the San Jose Airport Garden Hotel (former Holiday Inn) on North First 

Street. from 4:00 – 8:00 p.m.  Five deserving honorees have been selected: Roy and 

PJ Hirabayashi, Jim McClure, Wes Mukoyama, Wesley Jazz Band, and the San Jose  

Zebras.  There will be a drawing and silent auction, so bring your checkbook to join 

in the fun and support our annual fund raiser. 

http://72hours.org/children.html
http://72hours.org/seniors.html
http://72hours.org/pets.html
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PLACE YOUR ADVERTISEMENT HERE  

San Jose JACL Outlook Newsletter (published quarterly) Combination Package Value Rates 

Business Card $ 100 Business Cards – all three business cards $ 288 for only $230 
¼ page  $ 150 ¼ pg Outlook, Dinner booklet, ¼ size P.C.  $ 476 for only $380 
½ page $ 250 ½ pg Outlook, Dinner booklet, ¼ size P.C. $ 676 for only $540 

Community Recognition Dinner Booklet   

Business Card $ 100  
¼ page $ 150  
½ page $ 250 

Pacific Citizen Holiday Issue (over 24,000 subscribers nationally) 

Business Card $   88 Please make checks payable to San Jose JACL 
¼ size ad (double business card) $ 176 Mail to:  San Jose JACL, 565 N. Fifth Street, San Jose, CA 95112 

 

Honoring Issei and Nisei American  
soldiers who proudly served in the 

United States Armed Forces  
in the following wars: 

 

Spanish – American 

World War I 

World War II 

Korean War 

Vietnam War 

 

Judy Niizawa, President 

San Jose JACL - 1980 & 1981 

                  

         KYOTO PALACE 
      JAPANESE RESTAURANT  

               DALE YOSHIHARA 

                 CARL MUNE  
 
      
 1875 South Bascom Avenue 
  Teppan Dining Suite 2500 The Pruneyard 

  Sushi Bar Campbell, CA  95008 
  Cocktail Lounge (408)377-6456  Fax (408)377-1667 

  Banquet Facilities www.kyotopalace.com 

Your destination for great food, drinks, and entertaining 
teppan grill. We're located in Campbell's Pruneyard.  

Weekday Hours: 

LUNCH: Monday-Friday 11:30 am - 2:00 pm 
DINNER: Monday-Friday 5:00 pm - 10:00 pm  

Weekend Hours: 

SATURDAY: 4:00 pm - 10:00 pm 
SUNDAY: 4:00 pm - 9:00 pm  

 

 
 

 

http://www.pruneyard.com/
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THANK YOU 
VOLUNTEERS! 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

THANK YOU 
DONORS! 

Day of Remembrance 
Leon Kimura 
Tom Maruyama 
James Matsumoto 
Ken Matsumoto 
Tom Oshidari 

Math Contest 
Carrie Kimura 
Leon Kimura 
Elyse Noda 
Chris Tsuji 

Scholarship Committee 
Gary Jio 
Dr. Mitsu Kumagai 
Joyce Oyama 
Sharon Uyeda 

Bridging Communities 
Leon Kimura 
Neil Kozuma 
Jessica Kyo 
Hiroshi Shimizu 
Patty Wada 

Palestinian Cultural Day 

How much do you know of the Palestinian culture?  Come learn in a fun and interactive way! 

What: Santa Clara County Tenth Annual Palestinian Cultural Day 

When: Friday, May 13  3:30pm - 5:00pm 

Where: Santa Clara County Government Center - 70 W. Hedding Street, San Jose, CA 

Please plan on attending and bringing your family and friends to enjoy the food, the dance, the diversity of our 

community! 

Japan Relief and Recovery Fund 

Donations may be made to the Japan Relief and Recovery Fund by visiting www.JACL.org or by sending a check 

with JACL written in the memo line to: 

Direct Relief International 

27 South La Patera Lane 

Santa Barbara, CA  93117 

Donations: 
California-Nevada United 
      Methodist Foundation 
John & Alice Hayakawa 
George Hinoki 
Marc Kurose 
Tom Maruyama Jr. 
Phil Matsumura Family 
      Foundation 
John & Joyce Morey 
Mr & Mrs. Mark Morimune 
Christine Pham 
Shizu Sakauye 
San Jose CYS 

San Jose Ninja Youth  
      Foundation 
Arthur & Robin Shinagawa 
Working Partnerships USA 

In Memory of Shizuko Kimura: 
Amy & William Halcrow 
Joyce Iwasaki 
Tamon Norimoto 
Kay Ono 
Joyce Oyama 
Rast Family 
Tom & Sue Shigemasa 
Joyce Yamamoto/Ken Furukawa 
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Please remember San Jose JACL in your charitable giving 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
May 
 1 Nikkei Matsuri 

Japantown San Jose, 9:30 am—4:00 pm  
 13 Palestinian Cultural Day 

SCC Government Center, 3:30—5 pm 
 13 SJ JACL Board Meeting 

Issei Memorial Building, 7 pm 
 20 San Jose Taiko Tribute to Roy & PJ  

4th St Summit Center, 6 pm 
 26 Sake San Jose 

Japantown San Jose, 5—8:30 pm 
 28 IMB Cleanup Day 

Issei Memorial Building 

June 
 10 SJ JACL Board Meeting 

Issei Memorial Building, 7 pm 
 24 Children’s Day Event 

Issei Memorial Building 

July 
 11 SJ JACL Board Meeting 

Issei Memorial Building, 7 pm 

 


